
 

Museum of Applied Arts Budapest – György Ráth Villa 

Changes to Museum Policy and Visitor Rules 

 

We inform our visitors that due to the current COVID-19 epidemiological situation, 

a body temperature check with a manual, non-contact thermometer is required before 

entering the premises. Visitors with a temperature of 37.5 °C or higher are not allowed 

to enter the museum. 

 

VISITOR RULES DURING THE PANDEMIC 

Body temperature check with a manual, non-contact thermometer is mandatory for 

all visitors and museum personnel before entering the premises. The body 

temperature check takes no longer than 2 or 3 seconds. 

 

In case of a temperature of 37.5 °C or higher we kindly ask our visitor(s) and museum 

personnel to wait outside in the garden of the György Ráth Villa for 10 minutes, after 

which the body temperature check may be retaken. If the temperature of the visitor(s) 

or the museum personnel is still 37.5 °C or higher, entry is denied. 

 

During the entire time of the visit, it is mandatory to wear a face mask, which covers 

the nose and mouth properly, and to maintain at least 1.5 meters of distance from all 

people who do not live in your household. It is mandatory to wash your hands or use 

a disinfectant dispenser once you enter the premises. 

Thank you for your understanding and cooperation. 
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